
 

 

Coach and parking arrangements for all visiting schools and their supporting parents 

 

During the summer we have had electrified security gates fitted to the entrance of the school 
car park at Josca’s House. This has implications for visiting teams and their supporters.  
For health and safety reasons and to avoid congestion, it will no longer be possible for 
coaches to drop off their teams at the main Josca’s House site. Coaches must park in the 
Pavilion car park where the boys will disembark and then they be accompanied by a member 
of Staff over the footbridge to get changed. After the match, boys will come over to the 
Josca’s House site to get showered and changed as well have match tea. The coaches will 
also need to pick them up from the Pavilion site.  
 
Please can we also request that parents supporting their school’s team park on the Pavilion 
site. 
 
Directions to the Pavilion site 
 
From the A34 

Leave the A34 at the Marcham roundabout and head towards Marcham. Go through the 
village and approx. 1 mile out of Marcham is the junction with the A338 by a Shell garage. 
Turn left at the traffic lights onto the A338 sign post Wantage and proceed for 100 metres. 
The entrance to the Pavilion is on the right hand side. 
 
From the A420 

Leave the A420 at the roundabout where you will see a sign for Frilford Heath A338. 
Continue along this road, past Frilford Heath Golf Club until you reach the traffic lights at the 
junction with the A415. Continue straight over the first set and the second set of lights 
towards Wantage. After 100 metres you will see the entrance to the Pavilion on the right 
hand side. 
 
From the A338 

Just before the traffic lights at the junction with the A415, you will see a turn on the left hand 
side which is the turning for the Pavilion. If you get to the traffic lights, you have gone too far. 
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance. 

 

 


